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Chamber of Commerce Hosts the 7th
Annual Tribute to Business Dinner

MEMBER FOCUS

Anderson County’s Newest Summer Event: The Chamber Gospel Fest

Paschal Solutions, 
Incorporated

The Anderson County Chamber 
of Commerce hosted the 7th 
Annual Tribute to Business 

Dinner on Friday, June 29, 2018 at 
The Kincaid House. The event is a 
way of recognizing businesses in 
Anderson County and their dedication 
to the Chamber. This summer event 
has been held at multiple venues 
across Anderson County throughout 
the years.

The night was filled with many 
joyful moments from dinner to 
dancing with East Tennessee’s 
finest DJ, Sterl The Pearl. However, 
the night’s most memorable 
moment went to the five businesses 
who were being honored for their 
economic achievements throughout 
Anderson County and East 
Tennessee.  

Tribute to Business Continued on Page  11.

The Anderson County Chamber 
of Commerce is thrilled to 
be hosting one of Anderson 

County’s newest summer events, the 
Chamber Gospel Fest. Sponsored 
by Fox Toyota, the concert will take 
place on Saturday, July 28, 2018 at 
Second Baptist Church of Clinton. 

Performances will be by Tommy 
Spencer, Sunday Drive, and Gold City. 
The concert will start at 6:30 pm with 
doors opening at 5:00 pm. Tickets can 
be purchased at the Anderson County 
Chamber of Commerce for $10.00. 
For more information and ticket sales, 
please contact the Chamber at (865) 

457-2559 or go to www.tinyurl.com/
acgospel18.

Paschal Solutions, Inc (PSI) 
was established in 2000. It 
is a Woman- Owned Small 

Business and its headquarters are 
in the great state of Tennessee. 
PSI is a premier provider of nuclear 
safety and engineering services.   
Specifically, PSI provides consulting, 
engineering, nuclear safety, project 
management, technical writing, and 
administrative services in multiple 
states for private industry and the 
federal government.  

Their  employees are highly 
motivated and self-driven, delivering 
unique solutions to their clients daily. 
As a result, PSI has been able to 
establish strong employee loyalty, 
retention and growth. Their clients 
realize that PSI’s solutions represent 
the best that can be found and their 
reputation is second to none. 

Paschal Solutions says that 
the Anderson County Chamber 
of Commerce is an essential part 
of their team. The Chamber staff, 
board members and other members 
are genuinely supportive. They 
want to see your business thrive 
and are always ready to help. 
Paschal Solutions looks forward 
to participating in future events 
sponsored by the Anderson County 
Chamber. 
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YOUR CHAMBER AT WORK
Ribbon Cutting

MEMBERS IN THE NEWS

Alpha Bitz Thrift Shop officially cut the ribbon at their new Clinton location on Friday, June 22nd.

The North Clinton/Knoxville KOA Campground 
hosted a Networking Coffee on Thursday, June 
7th. Looking for a fun summer getaway? Check out 
their new cabin rentals! 

The Museum of Appalachia hosted a Networking Coffee 
on their back porch on Thursday, June 21st.

Networking Coffee
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ASAP of Anderson County partnered 
with the Child Advocacy Center of 
Anderson County, First United Methodist 
Church of Oak Ridge, Oak Ridge Unitarian 
Universalist Church, and United Way of 
Anderson County to host the Oak Ridge 
Recovery Interfaith Forum on July 9th. 

Matt Montogmery, a senior designer 
at DesignSensory, now holds his UX 
Certification with the Nielsen Norman 
Group.

Norris Commons has been certified 
as a Level I Arboretum by the Tennessee 
Urban Forestry Council. 

Senator Lamar Alexander visited Oak 
Ridge National Labratory to see the 
company’s supercomputer. The computer 
has recently been titled, “The world’s  
fastest supercomputer.”

Jun Tang has joined Pinnacle Financial 
Partners as a Senior Vice Presidient and 
Credit Advisor.

Daniel Greer and Travis Lowe have been 
promoted to the Office of Vice President of 
Pugh CPAs.

Ridgeview Behavioral Health Services 
was awarded a 2018 Top Workplaces 
Honor by the Knoxville News Sentinel. 
On top of  the award, the organization 
was also awarded a $2.1 million grant 
by the Substance Abuse Mental Health 
Administration

Professor Elizabeth Genovise with 
Roane State Community College will 
have her latest collection of nine stories 
publised by the Texas Review Press. 

Dr. Aaron Smyth has joined Summit 
Medical Group of Oak Ridge as a Primary 
Care Physician. 

 
Roger Jarrell has joined UCOR as 

the organization’s Government and 
Stakeholder Relations Interface.

Junior Achievment of East Tennessee 
will host for the fifth year in a row, their 
event, “The Blind Pig,” on July 27th. 

Lt. Governor Randy McNally has 
been chosen chosen to serve as the 
2018-2019 South Regional Chair of the 
National Lieutenant Governors Association 
executive committee.

ORAU hosted Chris Ferrie, an author of 
Chilren STEM Books, on June 25th. 

They also recently named Wanda 
Gamble Vice President of Business 
Development.

 

Rogers Group has renewed their Bronze 
Community Partnership with the Anderson 
County Chamber of Commerce. 

Suntrust Bank has renewed their 
Bronze Community Partnership with the 
Anderson County Chamber of Commerce.

Y-12 Federal Credit Union has added 
Billy Beatty to their staff. Beatty will serve as 
the Director of Remote Member Services.
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(865) 426-2822

www.PowellClinch.com

& Soda Fountain
Family Owned & Operated Since 1930

Hoskins Drug Store
865-457-4340

111 N. Main St., Clinton

Hoskins Medical Supply
865-457-2341

333 Market St., Clinton

Prescriptions • Diabetic Supplies
Medical Equipment

Most Major Insurance Accepted

HoskinsDrug Stores
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SCHOOL NEWS

Senator Ken Yagar and Representative John Ragan 
also gave an update at the Legislative Wrap-Up 
Luncheon.

Lunch With Legislators

Lt. Governor Randy McNally is all smiles at the 2018 Legislative Wrap-Up Luncheon

Senator Ken Yagar 

Left to Right: Mike Arms with Tennessee Strategies, Lt. Gov. Randy McNally, Senator Ken Yagar, Rep.  John 
Ragan, and Chamber President, Rick Meredith 

The Anderson County Chamber of 
Commerce hosted a Legislative 
Wrap-Up luncheon on Wednesday, 

June 13, 2018 at the Clinton Community 
Center. Sponsored by Tennessee 
Strategies, the luncheon featured 
discussions from Lieutenant Governor 
Randy McNally, Senator Ken Yager, 
and Representative John Ragan. The 
Chamber would like to thank Mike Arms 
with Tennessee Strategies for Mc’ing along 
with Gordo’s Catering for catering the event. 
Additionally, the Chamber would to thank  
Tennessee Strategies for sponsoring the 
event!
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SCHOOL NEWS
ANDERSON COUNTY SCHOOLS CLINTON CITY SCHOOLS
Living Classrom 
Coming to GOES

Gym Renovations Begin for CES

Lunch With Legislators

The CES gym renovations began on June 
4, 2018. When students return in August, 
they will walk into an upgraded gym facility. 
The floors will be refinished, a new emblem 
will be on center court, new bleachers will 
line the wall, clear backboards will be on 
both ends of the court, and a fresh coat of 
paint will brighten up the walls. 

This project has taken a year to plan 
and could not be completed without the 
generous donations of many businesses, 
organizations, and community members. 
The renovations sparked from the creation 
of the BLAZE which provides a variety 
of well-rounded activities for Clinton City 
Schools’ students. The support that has 
been generated from the community has 
been tremendous. The creation of the well-
rounded activities has been beneficial in 
bringing the three schools together to create 
an overall positive culture. The well-rounded 
activities include: basketball, swimming, 
cross country, and dance. This summer 
and fall, Blaze will also add a Reading 
and Science Society to its list of activities. 
The mission of the Blaze is to capitalize 
on individual talents and interests in order 
to develop well-rounded students. We 
anticipate seeing the activities continue to 
grow in subsequent years.

Clinton City Schools greatly appreciates 
all of the generous donors who have 
given to this project for our students.  This 
upgraded facility will be a great place for our 
students to grow and develop.

RS | CH2M Oak Ridge LLC 
(UCOR), the Department of Energy’s 
(DOE) cleanup contractor for the 
DOE’s Oak Ridge Reservation, has 
once again awarded several grants 
to educators all around Anderson 
County. The grants offered were 
$500 per classroom and $1000 per 
school.The grants go towards STEM 
focused areas – science, technology, 
engineering, and math. One of 
these grants was awarded to Sally 
Suttle and Shasta Gilliam, first grade 
teachers at Grand Oaks Elementary 
School in Clinton. Their grant will 
be put towards providing “A Living 
Classroom” for their 40 first grade 
students.

The Living Classroom project is 
one that is designed to provide a 
more in depth experience into the 
plant life cycle. Next year the science 
standards change which means there 
will be less teaching animal life cycles 
and more about plants.  “It’s going to 
be plants, plants, plants.” said Suttle. 

The students have always had 
gardens available, with about 10 
raised gardens around the school 
being provided by the Healthy 
Schools Grant. This new grant 
will just allow a much more in 
depth gardening and learning 
experience for the students. “Our 
first graders this year are going to 
plant sunflowers. Our little ones 
for next year are going to be able 
to start right off by measuring and 
dissecting those and looking at 
their seeds. ”Another part of the 
money will go towards getting cacti 
and along with a plant the students 
are very excited about, the Venus 
Fly Trap.

The students will also be 
planting watermelon, Jack-be-
little pumpkins, and a salad 
garden consisting of baby carrots, 
radishes, cherry tomatoes and 
lettuce. Suttle said that Gilliam 
is in charge of the shopping. 
Suttle noted that they don’t want 
to cut studying animal life cycles 
completely and that towards the 
end of the school year they will 
be incorporating the study of 
butterflies into their curriculum. 
She also said that they plant a lot 
of Zinnias to attract the butterflies.

Not only will the grant be used 
for buying plants but also just 
getting the gardens back in shape. 
According to Suttle, the gardens 
haven’t had proper soil or mulch 
in a long time.  “We just really 
appreciate the people that take 
interest in our school,” said Suttle. 
“They are always so nice and so 
dependable. It’s so nice to be able 
to renew those gardens.”  

“The idea that you can grow 
your own food and make the world 
a better place are tied together and 
the grant holds me accountable.” 
Suttle pointed out that this is a 
very timely grant that connects the 
students and community and that 
she is excited to “dig deeper.”
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Commissioner 
Chuck Fritts and 
Commissioner Tracy 

Wandell (not pictured) 
from District 1, each 
presented a check in the 
amount of $1,000 for a 
total amount of $2,000, out 
of their individual Waste 
Management Accounts, 
to Claxton Elementary 
School Principal Jennifer 
Coleman. The money 
donated will be used to help 
the teachers at Claxton 
Elementary with Teacher 
Professional Development 
opportunities for the 2018-
2019 school year. Several 
of the Claxton teachers 
have expressed an interest 
in attending conferences 

that will advance their 
teaching practices, giving 
them the knowledge and 
strategies that will raise our 
student achievement levels. 

Normally the teachers would 
have to pay these expenses 
out of their pocket. This joint 
contribution will help these 
teachers with this expense.

ANDERSON COUNTY SCHOOLS

T he Anderson County 
FFA Chapter competed 
in and won first place 

in Tennessee in both the 
FFA Environmental and 
Natural Resources and 
FFA Agronomy Career 
Development Events on June 
9 in Doyle.

The Environmental and 
Natural Resources (ENR) 
competition allows students to 
apply classroom knowledge to 
real-life situations. This event 
focuses on testing the students’ 
general knowledge, problem 
solving and decision making 
skills in environmental and 
natural resources. These areas 
concentrate on soil profiles, 
water and air quality, waste 

management, environmental 
analysis, and use of global 
positioning units.

The Agronomy competition 
allows FFA members to 
demonstrate their skills in 
solving complex problems 
related to crop production, 
agricultural knowledge and 
skills in the area of Agronomy. 
Additional activities include 
crop, weed, insect and seed 
identification, crop disorder 
identification; crop and seed 
judging and evaluation; 
and grain grading. A written 
examination was included 
along with a team problem 
solving competition.

Individually these students 

excelled as well. In the state 
ENR contest Emma Johnson 
was first high individual, 
Treythan Beaty was fourth 
high and Desir’ee Burkett was 
sixth and Nicholas Leach was 
twelfth high individual overall. 
In the Agronomy contest the 
top four individual scores in the 
state contest were all Anderson 
County students. Wesley 
Zemke was first, Jordan 
Bowling was second, Tamara 
Heath was third and Jessica 
Kiser was fourth.

These two teams will 
compete in October 2018 
in their respective national 
contest. Both teams are 
coached by Anderson County 
FFA Advisor Philip Warfield.

CES Recieves Donation for Teacher 
Professional Development

ACHS FFA Wins First Place 

Students at Clinton Middle School, Lake City Middle School and 
Norris Middle School will get the chance to put their engineering to the 
test thanks to a grant for a C02 Dragster .“ In the CO2 dragster project 
students use the engineering design process to design and create a 
CO2 cartridge powered dragster car that can travel 20 meters in the 
shortest amount of time possible,” said Madison Jones of Norris Middle. 
Jones championed the grant.

“I have my students use balsa wood, but I think the other schools may 
use basswood or pine. Balsa is so much less dense than other types of 
wood, and that makes for an easier experience when the students are 
using the band saw to cut out their design,” Jones said on the design 
and makeup of the dragsters.

“While students are able to test their virtual car designs on the 
computer, with our previous track system students were unable to see 
the amount of time it takes for their car to go from the starting line to the 
finish line,” Jones said.

She stated that this is significant because without the time, students 
are unable to calculate the speed of their car. As part of this project, 
students will be required to use the formula for distance, rate, and time 
to calculate the speed of each class member’s CO2 car.

Students will then compare the speed of the virtual cars they 
designed on the computer to the physical cars they build in class, 
determine which car performed best, and draw conclusions explaining 
their results.

All three schools will share the track. The track is portable and can be 
set up anywhere, so it will be going back and forth between the schools.

Additionally, two students each year will compete in a statewide 
Technology Student Association competition, and this track will help 
them test their car prior to competitions. “There isn’t a limit to the 
number of times the track can be used, so we should be able to use it 
for many years in the future,” said Jones.

C02 Dragster 
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ANDERSON COUNTY SCHOOLS CLINTON CITY SCHOOLS

ACHS FFA Wins First Place 
On June 1st, thirty-nine fifth grade 

students headed to Washington, 
DC for the annual Safety Patrol 

Trip with Gentry Trailways. All of the 
students that participated were actively 
involved in Safety Patrol at their schools 
helping with arrival and dismissal each 
morning. Five chaperones accompanied 
them including Megan Amos, Kelley 
Adkins, Erin Collier, Abbey Kidwell, and 
Rebecca Sharp.  Sgt. Brad Kidwell and 
Nurse Nichole Britton traveled with the 
group to ensure safety and security.

      When students arrived in the nation’s 
capital, they enjoyed the Hard Rock Cafe 
for dinner. On the second day, they enjoyed 
visits to the Franklin Delano Roosevelt 
Memorial and Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Memorial, National Cathedral, Ford’s 
Theater, Ronald Reagan Building, and 
toured the monuments and memorials in 
the D.C. area. The students also enjoyed a 
self guided tour through the White House. 

       The third day was action packed 
with students starting off their day touring 
George Washington’s home Mount Vernon. 
Later in the day, the students enjoyed 
visiting the Smithsonian National Zoo. The 
group had the honor of viewing a wreath 
ceremony at Arlington National Cemetery.

Before heading back to Clinton on the 

last day, the group had other exciting stops 
on their tour.  They participated in a tour 
of the Capitol Complex arranged through 
Lamar Alexander’s Office. The students 
had an opportunity to visit the Smithsonian 
Museums along the National Mall before 
heading home that night. Clinton City 
Schools would like to thank all of the 
chaperones, Gentry Trailways, and the 
parents for making this trip possible.

Students Host College Fair at SCES
Fifth grade enrichment students hosted 

a College Fair at South Clinton Elementary 
School. Mrs. Amanda Patterson worked with 
students for nine weeks in preparation for the 
big day. Students researched colleges and 
universities and created a presentation to 
communicate critical information to students 
regarding their institution. Students in both 
fourth and fifth grade classrooms attended 
the College Fair to learn more about college 
options available.  Jack Parker, from Roane 
State Community College, also attended 
the fair. SCES students did a terrific job 
researching and presenting their results at 
this event. This is one of the many college 
and career readiness activities that occur 
throughout all three Clinton City Schools.

CCS Safety Patrol Takes on Washington D.C.

Students at Clinton Middle School, Lake City Middle School and 
Norris Middle School will get the chance to put their engineering to the 
test thanks to a grant for a C02 Dragster .“ In the CO2 dragster project 
students use the engineering design process to design and create a 
CO2 cartridge powered dragster car that can travel 20 meters in the 
shortest amount of time possible,” said Madison Jones of Norris Middle. 
Jones championed the grant.

“I have my students use balsa wood, but I think the other schools may 
use basswood or pine. Balsa is so much less dense than other types of 
wood, and that makes for an easier experience when the students are 
using the band saw to cut out their design,” Jones said on the design 
and makeup of the dragsters.

“While students are able to test their virtual car designs on the 
computer, with our previous track system students were unable to see 
the amount of time it takes for their car to go from the starting line to the 
finish line,” Jones said.

She stated that this is significant because without the time, students 
are unable to calculate the speed of their car. As part of this project, 
students will be required to use the formula for distance, rate, and time 
to calculate the speed of each class member’s CO2 car.

Students will then compare the speed of the virtual cars they 
designed on the computer to the physical cars they build in class, 
determine which car performed best, and draw conclusions explaining 
their results.

All three schools will share the track. The track is portable and can be 
set up anywhere, so it will be going back and forth between the schools.

Additionally, two students each year will compete in a statewide 
Technology Student Association competition, and this track will help 
them test their car prior to competitions. “There isn’t a limit to the 
number of times the track can be used, so we should be able to use it 
for many years in the future,” said Jones.



Page 8							              The Anderson County Chamber of Commerce 				    July 2018

proc

CMS Hawks Helping Others
ANDERSON COUNTY SCHOOLS CLINTON CITY SCHOOLS

F or the second year in a row, 
Clinton Middle School, in 
association with the student-

led club Hawks Helping Others, has 
partnered with Second Harvest of 
East Tennessee and Zion Baptist 
Church of Powell to bag and deliver 
food items for children and families in 
all of the communities CMS serves 
each week of summer vacation. 

Students and staff stayed at school 
on May 24, on the first official day 
of vacation, to welcome the Second 
Harvest truck. Students displayed 
“welcome” signs and worked with CMS 
staff and administration to unload, 
separate, and bag two pallets worth of 
food items covering all four food groups. 

According to a statement from Hawks 
Helping Others, “Second Harvest of 
East Tennessee makes it easy for 
schools to get food for kids in need. It 
is basically the same premise as the 
‘Backpack Program’ we run throughout 
the year, which provides food once each 
week.”

“Last year this was organized through 
Sam Compton of Second Harvest. 
We contacted him again this year 
to see if the same program was still 
available and luckily it was available. 
This type of service is good for many 
reasons. Putting food into the hands 
of students is wonderful. Seeing the 
students and talking to their families 
builds relationships between the school, 
students, and families.”

The food will be distributed throughout 
the summer and can feed 100 children 
per week. It is to be delivered each 
Wednesday afternoon by CMS staff and 
other volunteers.

It’s one of the highlights of the 
sixth-grade year! Students 
pack up for a 3-day/2-night 

adventure of a lifetime at Clyde 
York 4-H Camp in Crossville. 
For many students, this is their 
first camp experience away from 
home. 

As part of the camp experience, 
students swim, hike, play games, 
and participate in a variety of 
classes. They learn about forestry, 
food chains, habitats, ecosystems, 
and much more. One of the 
major advantages to this camp 
experience is the bond that is 
created between students at all 
three schools and the teachers. 
Playing games, eating, learning, 
and laughing together allows both 
students and teachers to see a 
different side of each other. When 
the bus pulled back in, students 
and teachers were exhausted, and 
the parents were very excited to 
have their children back home! 

6th Grade Environmental Science 
Camp  

Evan Winchester  was recently awarded the U.S. Army Ultimate 
Teammate Award for Basketball sponsored 
by the Basketball Coaches Association of 
Tennessee. He was selected by thee basketball 
coaches at CHS--Mr. Chris Lockard and 
Mrs. Alicia Phillips. These students excel in 
academics as well as on the basketball court. 
Pictured with Winchester are SSG Corey 
Barnes and SGT Mark Hannett of the local U.S. 
Army Recruiting Center in Oak Ridge.

CHS Student Recieves Teammate 
Award
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bwNew Business Licenses Issued............................ 35
Building Permits Issued ........................................ 55
Unemployment....................................................3.9%

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
RENEWAL! 

ACE Hardware – Clinton
Anderson Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery, PC
Appalachia Family Dentistry
Buddy’s BBQ
Candy K. Goins CPA
Cherokee Millwright, Inc.
Child Advocacy Center of Anderson County
Clinton Drug Store
Constellation Brands
GeoServices, LLC
Good Pointe, Inc.
Jones Mortuary, LLC
Liberty Financial
Norris Religious Fellowship
Ober Gatlinburg Group Sales
Premier Solutions, International
Ross The Boss, Inc.
Stansberry Insurance
System One
Tennova Healthcare North Knoxville Medical 
Center
The Shoppe at 350 Market
The Courier News 

INDIVIDUALS
Mark Lucas
Joy O’Shell
Gary Whitley

Monday, July 16- Saturday, July 21 
ANDERSON COUNTY FAIR 
Stop by our booth inside the Armory! 

 Thursday, July 19, 2018, 8 – 9:30 a.m. 
NETWORKING COFFEE  
Joint w/ Rocky Top Chamber 
Powell Clinch Utility Dist. 
203 1st Street 
Rocky Top, TN 37769 
(865 )426-2822 

 Saturday, July 28th, 2018 6:30 pm  
The Chamber Gospel Fest 
2nd Baptist Church 
777 Public Safety LN 
Clinton, TN 37716

JULY AT THE CHAMBER
Claxton Bus Lines
Bus Services/Transportation
Kay Smith
2628 Clinton Hwy
Powell, TN 37849
(865) 945- 3074
www.claxtonbuslines.com

Hanna’s Inc.
Catering Services/Cakery
Carol Hanna
1143 Oak Ridge Turnpike Ste. 
107
Oak Ridge, TN 37830
(865) 428-2783
www.hannasinc.com

KnoxLux
Event Planning
Anthony Palmer
P.O. Box 10161
Knoxville, TN 37939
(865) 712-5670
www.Knoxlux.com

Lewis Electric 1, Inc.
Construction – Commercial/
Industrial
Pam Lewis
399 Warehouse Road
Oak Ridge, TN 37830
(865) 483-5774

Rocky Top Dentistry, PLLC
Dentists
Leslie Holmes-Leach
305 South Main Street
Rocky Top, TN 37769
(865) 426-7427 
www.lakecitydentistry.com

South Made Marketing
Marketing/Web Design
Melissa Lushbaugh
12623 Woodcove Lane
Knoxville, TN 37922
(865) 214-7216
www.southmade.com
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LEADERSHIP

494-5400
111 Acuff Lane, Clinton
Corner of NAGAF Road and Highway 61
www.meadowviewassisted.com

Call to be placed on our waiting list

CHAMBER NEWS

Leadership Anderson County Class of 2019 
participated in Community/ Health Day on Tuesday, 
June 19th. The class started their busy day 

with a visit to Clinton Physical Therapy Center. Class 
participants toured the facility, participated in hands-
on activities, and witnessed a unique type of therapy, 
called Dry Needling. Following Clinton Physical Therapy 
Center, the class made a visit to Oak Ridge Methodist 
Medical Center where they listened to presentations 
given by Art Miller, Director of the Anderson County 
Health Department; Margaret Durgin, Director of the Child 
Advocacy Center; Bobbi Joe Henderson with Emergency 
Medical Services; Kim Maes with The Hospitality House; 
Naomi Asher, Director of United Way of Anderson 
County; and Vivan Gwinn with Big Brothers, Big Sisters. 
Leadership participants also toured the Thompson 
Cancer Center along with a visit to Ridgeview Behavioral 
Health Services. The Leadership Class ended the day at 
the Clinton Fire Department where they participated in 
many hands-on activities such as using the “Jaws of Life.” 

Class of 2019 Takes on Community Health Day Tribute to Business Dinner 

Michael Yates with Ridgeview Behavioral Health Services speaks to the LAC Class 2019.

Participants trying out the water hoses at the Clinton 
Fire Department.
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LEADERSHIP CHAMBER NEWS

Holley Gamble Funeral Home was awarded 
the Small Business Excellence Award. 
This local business has an extensive 

history in Anderson County that dates all the way 
back to more than a century. Paul Holley was 
the original owner until 1963 when long-time 
employee, Andy Gamble bought the business. 
Since then, Holley Gamble Funeral Home has 
successfully been in operation for almost nine 
decades. After the passing of Andy Gamble, 
John Gamble has kept Holley Gamble a family 
business with an addition of Grandview Memorial 
Gardens and a second Holley Gamble Funeral 
Home located in Rocky Top. 

Thermocopy Tennessee took home the Mid-Size 
Business Excellence Award. Founded in 1964, 
Theromocopy’s headquarters is located Knoxville. 
Thermocopy Tennessee is the largest technology 
company in the East Tennessee area, offering the 
latest digital office equipment and software solutions 
to help businesses best manage their office 
environment.

Consolidated Nuclear Security Y-12 was awarded 
the Large-Size Business Excellence Award. More 

than 4700 people are employed fulltime by CNS 
at the Y-12 National Security Complex and around 
1500 subcontractors and federal employees are on 
site daily.   

Hoskins Drug Store received the Woman-Owned 
Business Excellence Award. Hoskins Drug Store 
was first opened in 1930 in downtown Clinton, TN. 
In the years prior to TVA and the Manhattan Project, 
RC Hoskins opened his doors on Market Street. 
Throughout the years, Hoskins continued to open 
stores throughout Anderson County that catered 
to the specific needs of the communities. RC and 
Katherine Hoskins ran a business that saw many 
changes in history occur within the walls of stores.  
They successfully evolved to meet needs of newer 
generations. Today, Hoskins Drug Store is owned 
by their daughters, Dudley Hoskins Bostic and 
Mollie Hoskins Scarbrough. 

Lone Mountain Travel Dream Vacations took 
home this year’s newest addition to the awards, 
the Veteran-Owned Business Excellence Award. 
Owned by Scott and Kathy Chippindale, Lone 
Mountain Travel Agency was established in Clinton 
in 2016. Lone Mountain Travel is a full service 

travel agency that offers vacations on every major 
cruise line, Disney properties, and resorts around 
the globe. Scott and Kathy are thankful to live in a 
community that appreciates veterans. 

The Anderson County Chamber of Commerce 
would like to thank Melissa Charles, owner of the 
Kincaid House, for being the Platinum Sponsor of 
the 7th Annual Tribute to Business Dinner along 
with co-hosting the event at The Kincaid House. 
Additionally, the Chamber would like to thank the 
following event sponsors: Gold- All Occasions 
Party Rentals; Silver- Constellation Brands, Jim 
Charles with Edward Jones, MBI, ORAU, ORUD, 
Joey Smith with Sellers Realty, Techmer PM, 
Thermocopy East Tennessee, and Y-12 Federal 
Credit Union; Bronze- Ace Hardware Store of 
Clinton, Food City, MAG USA, Methodist Medical 
Center of Oak Ridge, Miller Hollow Farm, and 
Paschal Solutions, Inc. 

Congratulations to all this year’s Business 
Excellence Awards!

Tribute to Business Dinner 

Hoskins Drug Store recieved the Woman-Owned 
Business Excellence Award.

Thermocopy took home home the 
Mid-Sized Business Excellence 
Award.

CNS Y-12 was awarded the Large Business 
Excellence Award.

Lone Mountain Travel with Dream Vacations took 
home the  Veteran-Owned Business Excellence 
Award.

Holley Gamble Funeral Home recieved the Small 
Business Excellence Award.
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